







October 5, 2008

City of Ann Arbor

100 N. Fifth Avenue

Ann Arbor, MI 48107

Re:  liquor and dance license for Blue Tractor

I own part of 113 S. Fourth Avenue which is my full time residence.  Our building, which has been residences since 1974,  is adjacent to the alley between Huron and Washington off Fourth Avenue.  It is a unique situation in the City.  This “alley” is really a pedestrian thoroughfare.  Not only must we use it to access our residences, but dozens of workers from the City Center Building and other offices utilize it all day long.  The DDA  told me it recognized this pedestrian use thus it paved the alley with decorative cement to make it more pedestrian friendly.  

I am less than thrilled that a third restaurant/bar is being added to this alley, but it is an urban environment, and I chose to live in the City.  However when I purchased my home there was only one bar; now there are three and problems in this alley are directly related to the fact that the block is filling with bars.  One of the biggest problems is sanitary.  Drunk people, often young so I assume they are students, vomit, urinate and even defecate in the alley.  They stand in the alley in the middle of the night shouting and carousing.  Frequently there is obvious drug action going on.  This may increase if Blue Tractor's HVAC equipment remains on a platform instead of the roof (where it belongs) because that is the dark corner where drug activities occur.

No one addresses these problems.  The vomit stinks for days until it finally dries and rain begins to wash it away.  This is not good for people's health or the City's image.  I have often taken buckets of hot soapy water down to try to alleviate some of the problem, but it is only a temporary solution.  There is no water source in the back of this alley with which we could hook a hose.  And I really don't feel I or my neighbors should have to clean up the disgusting messes after a poor night's sleep due to people yelling in the alley in the middle of the night.

Giving Blue Tractor a dance permit would only aggravate this situation.  It would bring young people in greater numbers to the block.  Their immoderate behavior, without a doubt, would spill over into the alley.  The City assures everyone that it wants people to live downtown.  We residents paid twice the price per square foot as it would cost to live elsewhere which also increases our tax assessments.   All of the residents in my building have remodeled and improved our properties along this alley.  We have a vested interest in the area and would like the City to help preserve our investment and lifestyle by denying Blue Tractor the request for a dance license.

Susan L. Nenadic

